GROUNDS FOR CALL-IN  Roxeth Green Avenue are per

Rule 22.5 (b)(d) and possibly (e).  It is contended that there is an absence of adequate evidence on which to base the decision, and that the actions proposed are not proportionate to the desired outcome given the very limited response to the Council's suggestions.   There was less than 10% response to the first consultation and only 5.6% to the second.  These reasons are amplified below.

Cllr Eileen Kinnear

GROUNDS FOR CALL-IN  - PHD 050/05 – ROXETH GREEN AVENUE

1.  The problems to be addressed are Speeding traffic, Congestion and Parking: each exacerbates the other.  It is not clear from the report how the measures proposed  will provide adequate solutions. They may lead to greater rat-running through the side-roads, and it is recognised they may reduce parking capability. This needs discussion to define priorities if need be.

2.  Building out at the corners of roads may not necessarily provide the intended benefit for residents.

3.  The provision of additional pedestrian refuges as indicated may not be the best or safest course in this location.

4.  Loss of trees - The existing trees are features of the area.  Removing most of them does not seem to be best practice (even given the intention to replace some) nor does it appear to add to the Borough's green credentials. 

